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2024 Henry L. Shattuck Public Service Award 
Recipient 
 
Lorraine Schettino 
 Business Manager, Boston City Council 

Lorraine Schettino has served the City Council on 
Central Staff for nearly 15 years, including having 
served the City for over 22 years. Her role as Boston 
City Council’s Business Manager is fast moving work, 
and Lorraine keeps up with 13 Council offices--each 
moving at their own whirlwind pace. 

Whether dropping off paystubs, explaining salary 
procedures, or helping onboard summer interns, 
Lorraine’s help is truly indispensable. She needs to 
know every detail of her job and has no peers in this 

regard. Her multiple hats span from human resources, to procurement, to customer service.  

As the makeup of the Boston City Council changes with every election, long-term employees 
like Lorraine serve a vital function of preserving institutional knowledge and setting the tone 
for incoming councilors and their staff.  

In her previous position as Receptionist and Office Manager, Lorraine was the first point of 
contact for constituents coming into City Council. In her current position as Business 
Manager, Lorraine is the first point of contact for all employees coming on board.  

She has spent years cultivating sincere relationships and prudently managing and executing 
her responsibilities, which has built a knowledge base that ensures Lorraine always has the 
answer to any problem in the building. 

Thank you, Lorraine Schettino, for serving as a critical guide to new staff members, interns, 
and visitors. You are very deserving of a 2024 Shattuck Public Service Award. 
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2024 Henry L. Shattuck Public Service Award Recipient 
 
Gary Marino 
Police Officer, Boston Police Department  

Officer Gary Marino joined the Boston Police 
Department as a cadet in 1995 and served in that role 
until being appointed a recruit officer in 1998. Upon 
graduation, he was assigned to East Boston, where in 
2011, he was made District A-7’s Community Service 
Officer based on his community policing philosophy 
and excellent record.  

In 2019, Gary founded and has been the driving force 
behind a unique program to connect the youth of East 
Boston and other neighborhoods through hockey: the 
A-7 Boston Police Department Youth Hockey Skills 

Program. Gary also designed a dry land program for the offseason to keep the players active 
and maintain the connections they’ve built.  

The greatest barrier to entry for young hockey players is the cost of equipment. In partnership 
with the DCR hockey rink in East Boston, other police officers who are hockey players, and 
friends and family in the East Boston community, Gary provided all the necessary equipment 
for the youth of East Boston to play. The hockey program allows East Boston youth to learn 
and develop in a game that many of them never thought they would have a chance to 
participate in.  

The hockey program recently went beyond East Boston, opening free city-wide ice hockey 
skill training.  

Thank you, Officer Gary Marino. Your relentless dedication to the youth of East Boston will 
have an impact for the foreseeable future. Congratulations on your 2024 Shattuck Award. 
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